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Committee Substitute (CS) 

 

The CS for SB 1813 requires any new public safety radio network purchased, after January 1, 

2021, by a law enforcement agency to be P25 compliant.  

 

Prepared by: Kalen Taylor 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

FY’21 Impact: See Below 

 

Full Year Impact: See Below 

 

Effective Jan. 1, 2021 requires any new public safety radio network purchased by any law 

enforcement agencies in the state to be P25 compliant. DPS has already begun upgrading their 

infrastructure to be P25 compliant. Impacts to other state law enforcement agencies will depend 

on what kind of compatible equipment they need, the quantity needed, and when the 

upgrades/purchases are made. 

 


